
Clermont	County	Township	Association	Meeting	

Date:			September	15,	2016	

Host:		Clermont	County	Engineers	Office	

Meeting	was	called	to	order:			The	meeting	was	called	to	order	at	6:15	pm	by	Clermont	County	
Engineer,	Pat	Manger.			

Opening	remarks:		Mr.	Manger	thanked	everyone	for	coming	and	everyone	who	worked	on	
preparing	the	food.		He	thanked	Rob	Alfieri	for	grilling	all	of	the	steaks	and	chicken	that	
we	were	about	to	enjoy.		Mr.	Manger	then	introduced	all	county	officials	that	were	in	
attendance.		He	then	asked	Bob	McGee	to	lead	us	in	prayer.		After	the	prayer	everyone	
enjoyed	the	dinner.			

Motion	to	approve	meeting	minutes:		A	motion	was	made	by	Guy	Bainum	and	seconded	by	
Skeets	Humphries	to	approve	the	August	2016	minutes.	Motion	passed.	

Treasurer’s	Report:		A	motion	was	made	by	Bob	Hausermann	and	seconded	by	Guy	Bainum	to	
approve	the	treasurer’s	reports	from	September	2016.		Motion	passed.	

The	next	meeting	will	be	held:		The	next	meeting	will	be	held	on	October	20th	at	the	Sheriff’s	
Office.						

Other	comments	and	suggestions:		Mrs.	Batchler	asked	that	the	CCTA	set	the	date	for	Trick	or	
Treating.		Halloween	falls	on	Monday	and	she	felt	that	there	should	be	no	problem	to	set	trick	
or	treating	on	that	day.		A	motion	was	made	by	Guy	Bainum	and	seconded	by	Skeets	Humphries	
to	set	trick	or	treating	for	Monday,	October	31st	from	6:00	pm	to	8:00	pm.		Motion	passed.			

Bonnie	told	everyone	that	she	had	reserved	Campbell’s	Barn	on	Monday,		December	5th	for	the	
CCTA	Christmas	dinner.		This	is	the	same	place	we	had	it	last	year.					

Pat	Manger	said	that	about	five	million	dollars	had	been	spent	this	year	on	road	projects.		A	lot	
of	the	dollars	were	obtained	through	grants.	The	salt	bid	for	2017	is	$54.00	per	ton	versus	
$65.00	per	ton	for	2016.			

Bob	Proud	and	Chris	Klingman,	from	the	Park	Levy	Committee,	asked	for	the	endorsement	from	
the	CCTA	for	the	upcoming	park	levy.		A	motion	was	made	by	Guy	Bainum	and	seconded	by	
Skeets	Humphries	to	endorse	the	levy.		Motion	passed.		Yard	signs	are	available	for	those	who	
want	them.			

	



Motion	to	adjourn	the	meeting:		A	motion	was	made	by	Pat	Manger	to	adjourn	the	meeting.		
Motion	passed.			

	


